Dean R. A. Schwegler, School of Education.

Dear Dean Schwegler:

I am just passing along this inquiry to show you the trend of thought among many of the high school teachers and coaches who desire to take their master's at Kansas.

I have checked up and there are over 25 coaches who are going to the University of Iowa, and many others to Ohio State, as well as some to Spring-field, Mass., to get their master's. These are all going to outside places and would much rather do their work in Kansas.

Please understand I am not pressing the issue at all. I am just keeping you acquainted with the trend.

Very cordially yours,

FCASAM

Director of Physical Education.